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November 15, 2017

Joanne Fine, Police Oversight Board, Chair
C/0O: Civilian Police Oversight Agency
P.O. Box 1294

Albugquerque, NM 87103

Re: CPC -093-17 second response

Ms. Fine:

In my letter dated October 4, 2017, I explained how the current POB/CPOA ordinance
does not allow for the timeframe constraints imposed on me by policy, city rules, and
union contracts.

The purpose of this letter is to inform you, I have been advised by city legal to postpone
delivery of my findings letter, until issues revolving around the applicable criminal case
have been reviewed.

I also wanted to inform you that in response to your letter to the citizen, the policy
issues raised by you will be submitted to begin the policy recommendation process. You
should also know that CYFD referrals which are not criminal in nature but involve
welfare considerations, have been referred to our Emergency Communication Center to
have an officer dispatched for a welfare check. This protocol has been implemented by
our Crimes against Children Unit.

CACU is also working with CYFD to improve procedures for transmission of referrals
between agencies.

Sincerely,

GORDENE. E
Chief of Police

Albuquerque - Making History 1706-2006



